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stated that he also wanted to welcome Ryan Anderson to the Policy 
Committee. Mr. Walley thanked Mayor Ward, Mayor Kassel and 
Ms. Westlind. 

• Mr. Anderson stated that he wanted to thank everyone for the discussion 
today and that he appreciated it. Mr. Anderson stated that he was there in the 
acting capacity and did not think there had been any announcement of when 
a new Northern Region Director would be selected. Mr. Anderson stated that 
he did understand some of the angst out there about some of the funding 
programs and things that were discussed today. Mr. Anderson stated that he 
just wanted to let them know that the folks at DOT were working very hard to 
make sure that Northern Region and the Interior was well represented. 

• Mayor Eberhart thanked Mr. Walley for his service. Mayor Eberhart stated 
that Mr.  Walley was right when he said that it took years to get the hang of 
this. Mayor Eberhart stated that Mr. Walley always provided the City Council 
with a great report and hoped that he would do that for the next meeting as 
well. Mayor Eberhart stated that he looked forward to working with 
Mr. Anderson. 

• Mayor Kassel thanked Mr. Walley for his service not only to FMATS, but to 
the community and thanked him for doing a great job. Mayor Kassel stated 
that Mr. Sattley sent his regards and coached him regularly for this meeting. 
Mayor Kassel also welcomed Mr. Anderson to the Policy Committee. 

• Ms. Westlind stated that they were very sorry to see Mr. Walley go and 
welcomed Mr. Anderson. 

• Ms. Koch stated that she also wanted to wish Mr. Walley well in his next 
endeavors. Ms. Koch stated that she was sorry that she was just a 
discombobulated voice on the phone and could not shake his hand. Ms. Koch 
stated that Mr. Walley was very welcoming when she was a new member on 
the FMATS Policy Committee. Ms. Koch stated that she also wanted to 
welcome Mr. Anderson to the Policy Committee. 

• Mayor Ward thanked Mr. Walley for his service to FMATS and the City of 
Fairbanks. Mayor Ward stated that he hoped that he would consider service 
to the City of North Pole as well. 
 

13. Adjourn 
Motion to adjourn. (Westlind/Kassel). The meeting adjourned at 1:55 p.m. 
The next Policy Committee Meeting is scheduled Wednesday, May 18, 2016, at 
12 p.m. in the Council Chambers of Fairbanks City Hall, Fairbanks, Alaska. 
 
 
 
Approved: ___________________________  Date: __________ 

Mayor Bryce Ward, Chair 
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